## **ASSISTANT SPEAKER**

COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

SUBCOMMITTEE ON LABOR, HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES, EDUCATION

SUBCOMMITTEE ON LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

SUBCOMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION, HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

DEMOCRATIC STEERING AND POLICY COMMITTEE

katherineclark.house.gov



## KATHERINE M. CLARK CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES 5TH DISTRICT OF MASSACHUSETTS

Washington Office: 2448 Rayburn Building (202) 225-2836 Fax: (202) 226-0092

DISTRICT OFFICES: 157 PLEASANT ST., SUITE 4 MALDEN, MA 02148 (617) 354-0292 FAX: (617) 354-1456

116 CONCORD STREET, SUITE 1 FRAMINGHAM, MA 01702

April 27, 2021

The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro Chair Committee on Appropriations U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515 The Honorable Kay Granger Ranking Member Committee on Appropriations U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:

I am requesting funding for the City of Malden Lead Line Replacement Program in fiscal year 2022 appropriations.

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Malden, located at 215 Pleasant Street, Malden, Massachusetts 02148.

The funding would be used for accelerating the replacement of lead service lines delivering drinking water to Malden residents. In recent years, Malden has been identified as the community with the highest percentage of lead service lines in the Greater Boston Area. The City has undertaken an aggressive program to reduce the number of lead lines, but as of 2021 there are 2,076 lead lines remaining. This funding will allow the City to replace both the public and private sides of the lead service lines, removing a significant health hazard for low-income residents who cannot afford the cost of replacement themselves.

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.

Sincerely,

Katherine M. Clark Member of Congress

April 27, 2021